« NATO Wives Bazaar » ASBL

66 Avenue de l’Aigle – 1150 Bruxelles

No : 874.358.592

Ordinary General Assembly

Friday 29th May 2009
The Ordinary General Assembly started at 10:00 hrs.

26 Full Members were present or represented.

Absents: 8 Full Members: Bulgaria, Georgia, Iceland, Lithuania, Luxembourg, Poland, Romania and the United Kingdom. 
Introduction - (Katia Abinader | katiaabinader@hotmail.com)

Katia Abinader introduced herself as the new President of the NATO Wives Bazaar, welcomed all attendees, opened the second General Meeting of 2009 and reminded everyone of the main points of the agenda.

Katia Abinader welcomed the new members:

Mrs Robin Oickle - Canada, Assitant;
Mrs Linda Skou - Denmark, Assistant;

Mrs Els Vosman - Estonia, Volunteer;
Mrs Anne-Kari Dalhaug - Norway, National Representative;

Mrs Pilar Rodriguez ‘Garat - Spain  Assistant 

Katia Abinader informed all attendees that Mrs Robbin Warner and Mrs Jean Curtis had agreed to become Members of the Board. She asked the assembly to vote on their election.  All 26 Members voted in favour of Robbin Warner to be elected as Bazaar Co-ordinator, and Jean Curtis as Tombola Coordinator, 0 votes against and 0 abstentions.

The President introduced the new Board as:
Mrs Katia Abinader, President;
Mrs Hilary Thorn, Vice-President;

Mrs Sarah Russell, Treasurer;

Mrs Maryse Van Bussel, Charity Co-ordinator;

Mrs Robbin Warner, Bazaar Co-ordinator;

Mrs Maria José Lombarte, International Restaurant Co-ordinator;

Mrs Hulya Yikilkan, International Restaurant Assistant;

Mrs Jean Curtis, Tombola Co-ordinator;

Mrs Kati Schmidt  General Assistant;       which is a small alteration of job title.to make it more appropriate to the actual job that she does. 

Katia Abinader proposed to vote the Minutes of the last General Meeting (GM) dated 
26th March 2009.  All 26 Members unanimously approved the minutes, with 0 against and 0 abstentions.

Membership (Hilary Thorn |  jwrthorn@hotmail.com)

· Update 
Hilary Thorn explained how important it was to fill in the registration forms in order to improve our database.
On this occasion 3 registration forms were included in the “Welcome Packs”, one for the National Representative, one for the Assistant Representative and one for the Volunteer and asked everyone to fill them in thoroughly.
Hilary Thorn pointed out the fact that the husband’s details are important in view of facilitating the distribution of information if and when necessary.
The registration forms and missing information can be sent to Katia’s or Hilary’s email addresses as stated above.  Hilary’s other contact details for any enquiries are:

Home: 02 731 45 30

GSM: 0498 88 92 60

Internal Mail via Brig JWR Thorn  UKMILREP Hq NATO

· Vote on Distribution of Minutes

Two suggestions were made:

A) The Minutes to be sent out at the same time as the Invitations to the next GM (namely 2 weeks prior to the meeting);

B) The Minutes to be sent out as soon as they are done plus a reminder/duplicate Minutes to be sent at the same time as the Invitations to the next GM;

Counted 20 votes for option B, against 10 votes for option A, therefore the Minutes will be distributed as soon as they are finished and will be followed by a reminder just before the next GM.

For all membership details please ask Hilary Thorn.

Brocante (Kati Schmidt |  schmidt.katalin@hq.nato.int)

· Debrief on 15 May 2009 Brocante

	2009
	2008

	31 tables reserved = € 620 
	16 tables reserved = € 320

	Donations received so far = € 20
	Donations received in total = € 383.70

	Total € 640
	Total € 703.70


· the advertising worked better this year, we placed the notification on the Minerva system on the internal Bulletin Board, and the General Assembly members were  sent several reminders.

·  in the Staff Centre the advertising was also better organized;

· 10 Countries were represented – ARTISTS CORNER/BE, DNK, EST, FR, GER, ITA, SP, TUR, UK, US,  aswell as a number of individuals.

LOGISTICS:

· Elisabeth Clere obtained the advertising posters free of charge

· International Staff’s Supply supplied the organization with the tables – free of charge

· The Staff Centre also contributed to our success since the tennis court and the chairs were free of charge.  The Staff Centre’s technicians laid the protecting mats and assembled the tables;

· Staff Centre made up and placed signs for the event;

· We also made up our own signs and received extra copies of the posters (from the office of Mr Luigi Verde) to signpost the event in a more efficient way;

SET UP

· The 7.30 to 9.00 hrs set up time worked well

OPENING HOURS

· This year the opening hours were between 9.00 and 15.00 hrs; it worked well.  

UNSOLD ITEMS LEFT FOR CHARITIES

· Well organized, well prepared for the pick up. Everything was picked up on Wednesday the week following the event by the Petits Riens. 

WAY AHEAD - based on the feedbacks received from our sellers:

· The idea of combining our event with sports activities proved to be a good idea;

· The newly suggested opening hours are: 9.00 to 13.00 hours; set up remaining 7.30 to 9.00 hours

· More and better advertising - how?

· Please come forward with your suggestions;

Financial Report (Sarah Russell sarah@jrrussellfamily.com)

Sarah Russell stated that normally she was only doing the Financial Report in March at the first yearly meeting.  She is confident that we should have a “financially” good start with this New Year as we have already raised some money from the recent Brocante.
Bazaar 2009 (Robbin Warner | robbinwarner@zeff.com)

Instructions for November 15, 2009 Bazaar

1.)
 Questionnaire 
Robbin Warner attracted everyone’s attention to the fact that the “Questionnaire” was a little different to last year’s one.  We need it to be filled in by the End of June.    

2.)
Preliminary Instructions
Robbin Warner announced that all the info on how to prepare the material for your sponsors for example is available on the new website.  All the contents from the previous website is on it plus more.  We have also worked on the navigation.  The address is the same as before http://www.natowivesbazaar.info . The dropdown navigation gives information on a variety o of topics.  We have also incorporated Soogle search on the site.  To highlight some particular bits of work, they appear with an arrow. 

3.)
Sponsorship instructions and supporting material
You will be able to log in and view the questionnaires, the minutes, preliminary instructions, sponsorship guidelines, and one page Organization overview (This is a quick summary).  We also have a few sample sponsorship letters. A generic letter and one written by the UK last year.  

We have also put together a One page summary of the charities. 

 NB :    The Charities spotlighted right now on the web are from 2008.
4.)       Generic  Personalized

At the Top Right Hand Corner are links to the English and French version.  Unfortunately, not all the information on the English version has been translated yet.  So if someone is available to translate this, we would be most grateful. Any volunteers are kindly invited to contact the Board.

5.)
Members only Area

On the top right corner of every page, between the links to the English or French versions of the site, you’ll see a link to “Members Only”.  This is a new password protected area for members that have the documents distributed at the General Meetings.  When you click on this link, you’ll be asked for a username and password.  The username and password are the same: member and member.       However,  {nato wives bazaar also works}.
International Restaurant 2009

 (Maria Jose Lombarte and Hulya Yikilken restobazaar@hotmail.com)

Instructions for participating in the International Restaurant

Maria Lombarte introduced Hulya Yikilken, her assistant and herself to the assembly.

Maria underlined the fact that it was very important to know as soon as possible which countries will be participating in the international restaurant in order to accommodate everyone’s needs in the best way.  The information on how to participate at the restaurant will be distributed during the September GM.   

Maria Lombarte and Hulya Yikilken reassured the assembly that with the members’ help it will be a great event and a big success.

International Tombola 2009  (Jean Curtis | curtisj57@gmail.com)
Instructions for participating in the International Tombola

Kati Schmidt ( standing in for Jean Curtis, who could not be present ) told the members that the International Tombola takes place on the day of the annual Bazaar.  Prizes are donated by participating nations (at least three (3) prizes per nation worth a minimum of 70 € each). Tombola tickets are sold by members of each National Group within their delegations, to friends and at NATO during the weeks preceding the Bazaar, as well as by the Tombola Coordinator on the actual day of the Bazaar.

Each participating nation is expected to sell Tombola tickets at NATO in the last few weeks before the Bazaar. The number of tickets given to each nation reflects the number sold by the nation the year before. A draw will be held at one of the general assembly meetings to assign dates and times for the selling of the tickets at NATO. 
The Tombola instructions will be distributed in 3 parts, first in June, the second in September, and the  third part in October.

Should you have any question regarding the Tombola, please contact our Tombola Coordinator,  Jean Curtis 0496 43 12 50, or by e-mail at curtisj57@gmail.com



Charities (Maryse Van Bussel | MARYSE.VAN.BUSSEL@telenet.be)
Update on the Charities: 

These are the names of the charities received so far.   NB Not all of these are eligible. 

Belgian Charities

1. TEN DREVE

2. MS LIGA

3. Het VEER 

4. HAVEZATE

5. La preuve par trois

6. GANSPOEL

7. De BEGIJNTJES

8. CONVIVIUM

9. LE CREUZET

10. OPSTAP

11. FONDATION LEGRAIN

12. ENTRAIDE FRANCAISE

International Charities

1. Light of my eyes (Hungary)

2. Care home (Hungary)

3. EFFATA (Romania)

4. FUNDATIA Rainbow (Romania) 

5. Merman Girls Orphanage (AFG)

6. École primaire BUKINJE (Bosnia) 

7. Francophones de TUSLA (Bosnia)

8. Un metier pour tous ISSI (Congo)

9. HACO ( Haiti)

10. MOLIKA-BITOLA (FYROM)

11. Sweet Home (Slovakia)

12. RUGUTE (Lithuania)

Contacts only for the following charities:

· AQUILA-AIL-ONLUS ( ITALY) - Italian Assistant Representative will contact them

· VATOVEC (SLOVENIA) 
· JEST FARILU 

Selection Criteria:
Requirements

· Proposals due 1st of June each year

· Requests for specific projects only 

· Charity must be an officially registered non-profit organization. No donations made to personal accounts

· Charities that receive funding are eligible to reapply after 3 years

Preference given to

· Small organizations 

· Projects that can be completed within one year. No large-scaled or long-term projects

· Projects benefiting a significant group of people
Maryse Van Bussel also spoke about the “Emergency requests” – which are also accepted, they can be awarded of 2000 euros.
To the question of Mrs Christina Kontogiorgou of what happens if the project changes between the date of request and the moment of handing over the money, Maryse answered that the money must be used for the purpose the organisation asked for originally and not for another project.  For a better follow up, the points of contacts are responsible for the file and also for checking if the money has been spent for the purpose stated in the project. For example, the relevant receipts can be requested.  
Maryse Van Bussel pointed out that the charity selection and vote will take place at our next General Meeting in June. 

Closing (Katia Abinader | katiaabinader@hotmail.com)

Katia Abinader informed the members that Mrs de Hoop Scheffer, the wife of the Secretary General and Patron of our association will be leaving at the end of July.  On behalf of the NWB, Katia addressed a letter to Mrs. de Hoop Scheffer thanking her for her support during the last few years and asked her (as the Protocol office of the Private Office had suggested) to introduce the NATO Wives Bazaar to Mrs. Rasmussen, the next Sec Gen’s wife. 

 A letter was also addressed to Mrs. Rasmussen welcoming her to Brussels. A package containing information about the NWB and the latest issues of the NWB booklet was included.  In the letter, Katia invited Mrs Raussen, on behalf of the Board, to become the Association’s and the Bazaar’s Patron.  The two letters were delivered to the Protocol office on the 2nd of June by Katia and Hilary.   We await Mrs Rasmussen’s reply.   

Katia Abinader presented a Certificate of Appreciation to Mrs. Evgenia Menagia (GRC) and to Mrs. Carine Vinchon (FRA) however, they both informed the Board that their departure had been postponed.  Mrs Vinchon will kindly remain as Assistant National Rep until her departure.  Mrs Tarja Haapala (FIN) and other departing members will be presented a certificate on 29th June.  
Any other Business

Natasha Ulsh (USA) had a wonderful “NATO Blanket” displayed behind her seat during the meeting.  She told the assembly that the USA Representation could take orders for the blankets and that they cost 55 euros each.  She also stated that all proceeds will be for the NWB’s benefit.   
Next Ordinary General Assembly:

The next General Meeting will be held on Monday 29 June 2009 at 10:00 hrs in the 
Banquet Room of the Staff Center and not on Thursday 26 June as previously announced in the meeting. 

The General Meeting adjourned at 12:00 hrs.

This document is the original and authentic text. 

In the event of litigation, the English version of these minutes shall prevail.
Brussels, 5th June 2009. 
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